
 

 

This Issue: 

- Signs of Spring 

- Cultural Classroom 

Hello Again! We are now at the end of February, and almost 

finished term 3 at Kei-Sho. This month started with the annual 

Cultural Classroom (this time it was a movie) and we had 

Entrance Exams for next year’s students. The first Signs of 

Spring are also starting to appear through the cold. We are 

almost at the end of the year now! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signs of Spring:  

As we approach the end of February, the temperature is starting to rise. 

Mornings are still cold, but the days are getting longer and warmer. As a result, 

while still few and far between, some small Signs of Spring are starting to 

appear. Early flowers are starting to bud and bloom, adding a small amount of 

colour to the trees which have been 

colourless since December.  

There are still a few more 

weeks before we can truly say that 

Spring is here, but I think it’s ok to 

enjoy these early signs too. 



 

 

Cultural Classroom:  

As is annual tradition, this year Kei-Sho held our Cultural Classroom on the 

1st of February. This is one of the few days where the 3rd year come to ‘school’ in 

term 3. This year, we went to the Nerima Cultural Centre, where we watched a 

movie in the small hall.  

The movie we watched was called CODA. CODA stands for Children Of 

Deaf Adults. The movie was about a deaf family and their daughter who could 

hear. It was an emotional movie that showed many of the struggles of being a 

teenager, as well as the additional difficulties of being the only hearing person 

in a family. 

I hope that by watching the movie, students could learn a bit about 

deafness and gain some understanding for people who face difficulties. I hope 

they can use this knowledge to grow and help others when they can -Llew 


